

Group Conscience – JULY 14th

JULIE – Chaired

12 in attendance

REPORTS –

GSR REPORT – Keith

I attended the summer assembly at Kaufman Civic center on June 29th with almost 200 participants attending in person and online. We heard the report back from our delegate Sarah P. and elected a new area secretary. I also attended the district meeting at the Frisco Group on June 8. Where it was suggested to develop a PAI on transparency concerns for GSO.

There were many items that came up at the assembly along with the report back. Area cost of our spring assembly was \$4809.80 and we consumed 40 gallons of coffee. Our current area balance is \$132,370.98 as of 5/31 which includes a prudent reserve of \$73795.69.

Audit reports for GSO were good the report appears reliable and accurate

Spending money wisely and mostly according to plan and budget

We currently have 883 registered online groups 587 with GSR's with 2 virtual districts

There was a lot of information brought back from the 75th conference, more than I can cover here.

Some of the advisory actions voted for at the conference were as follows

.

CPC: Update to the CPC pamphlet.

FIN: Remove “a group may decline to hear reports from GSR's at all” from page 10 in the

service manual.

Bequest level was raised to 12,000 from 10,000 per individual.

GV: A five-year plan that includes relevant info that supports the plan

Update to "Our Meeting in Print" pamphlet

GV board survey to the usefulness with relevance and financial viability of products and Services i.e.: books, magazines, social media, YouTube. To be delivered to 2026 conference GV committee and final report at the 2027 Conference.

LIT: Update language and content of "Living Sober" with report/draft given back to 2026 Conference.

Rescind or revise PLBB be deferred till 77th GSC literature committee

Develop processes for changes to PLBB to Literature committee.

Revise 12 Steps Illustrated pamphlet.

Change "North American Indian "pamphlet to "Indigenous People"

Revise "Questions on Sponsorship" pamphlet {editorial and formatting}

This is a synopsis of our delegates notes, a more thorough understanding can be found at NETA65.org under the delegate's corner

.

Accessibility is starting a website to provide links to various resources.

PI has a workshop July 19 1;30-3;30 at the Arlington group.

North Texas rounds up will be on August 22-24 double tree hotel on valley view lane in Dallas

Literature committee meeting last Monday of the month 7:30-8:30

TRESURER Report

Total income - \$608.00 – Total Expenses = \$138.78 – CONTRIBUTIONS = \$527.45 – NET INCOME = **-\$58.24**

LITITURE – Helen delivered some books to people in person at Citywide to save postage. She had an issue getting Gene's chip. Intergroup will mail it out. She has 5 Big books left and 10 12x12's left.

ZOOM REPORT – Jerry no report

PI/CPC = Brian wants to step down.

Treatment - Still going to Restored Paths in Frisco. On 1st, 3rd, 5th, on Tuesday of the month.

TECH – No Report

Intergroup – No report, Intergroup will meet in September.

WEB – No Report

OLD BUSINESS – No old business

NEW BUSINESS – A committee was appointed to go through the BY LAWS and see what is outdated and incorrect. (Jerry, Helen, Julie)

MOTION – To disband the Steering Committee, it will be voted in August.

9:10 PM Big Book Meeting – No longer in existence.

TABELED – The Group might have too many positions. Discussion was started to see what positions the group actually needs.

MEETING ADJOURNED 7:02 PM